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It certainly was not a year like previous years: on May 5, 2024 we said goodbye to 
Niek, he went to the other world, which, as we know, he already knew well. 
He was still able to shed light on various matters. We learned a lot from him and can 
now let the seeds he planted with the board develop, so that we can continue the 
work of the foundation in his spirit. 
 
The board of the foundation has also remained unchanged this year. That is very 
pleasant for the progress of our work. The members of the board are Valerie Burk, 
general board member, Rens Looij, treasurer and Mim van der Meij, chair and 
secretary. 
The board met each other five times this year. In addition, we met with Martine and 
Vitaal.nl three times this year, so that we could keep up to date with what everyone 
is doing and support each other if necessary. 
 
We kept you informed of our work by sending you newsletters, 3, this year. 
 
In addition to current affairs, there were also a number of larger projects this year. 
The 3rd edition of Love aggression depression has been published, published by 
the foundation. We were still able to discuss this with Niek. 
The Greek translation of ‘Only a thief hides’ is ready and a publisher has been found. 
All this by the Greek initiator Giorgios Makris. As soon as we receive a message from 
him that it is for sale, we will place it on our website. 
 
The English translation of ‘Only a thief hides’ will be finished in 2025, it is being 
worked on very hard and carefully. 
 
There has been intensive contact with Rob Erteman about his published book ‘On 
living with pets’. We expect and look forward to continued cooperation with him in 
2025. 
 
Rens has described the work of the foundation, especially the administrative 
processes and the technical aspects, so the work of the foundation has become 
transferable, that manual has also been included in the archive. 
 
The project "sheets" has been completed. This means that all of Niek's handouts, 
sheets and PowerPoint slides are now included in the archive. 



 
Furthermore, we select search terms from written courses, so that therapists can 
more easily find the subjects they want to read more about in preparation for their 
courses. 
 
The sale of books and CDs is going well, a great way to spread Niek's work. 
 
1900 people visited our website this year, mainly from the Netherlands, the United 
States and Greece. They mainly read Niek's biography, the developmental motor 
skills and looked at the therapists. 
 
Finally and financially 
An eventful year has come to an end. You will find the annual financial report from 
our treasurer. It has been audited by our accountant 
 
 
Our thanks for your support 
 
Valerie Burk, Rens Looij and Mim van der Meij 
  



 


